

 Angela Tucker of Ballantrae has established a unique exercise and nutrition program especially designed for children three to five years. Mrs. Tucker is opening a studio in the Markham-Unionville area and will expand her service to include Whitchurch-Stouffville if there's sufficient interest.

#### Editor's Mail

# Ceremony support much appreciated

Dear Jim:

On Dec. 22, 1987, all residents of Whitchurch-Stouffville had an opportunity to 'Share The Olympic Flame'. For those who did, it was truly a memorable event.

I personally wish to thank the Olympic Torch Committee for their tremendous support; John Seymour of Petro-Canada; the Stouffville Lions Club; the Friends of the Museum; the Municipal Staff; the Brownies and

Venturers; the chorus from Music Mania; participation by local schools and the press.

. Without the assistance of these individuals and groups, this event would not have been the success that it was.

I am proud to be a Canadian and a resident of Whitchurch-Stouffville. Sincerely,

Marlane McKee-Wetheral, Manager of Recreation, Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville

## Postponed film will be shown

STOUFFVILLE - Back in November, the film 'Lount', related to the Mackenzie Rebellion



#### Scholarship

Bernie Schopf, son of Mr. and Mrs. Wolfgang Schopf, formerly of Manitoba Street, Stouffville, has been awarded the W.L. Duffield Memorial Scholarship valued at \$1,564.85 from Huron College, London, Ont. Bernie is currently enrolled in Psychology and hopes to enter Medical School next year.

--- Victor Aziz Photo

of 1837 was to be shown at a meeting of the Whitchurch-Stouffville Historical Group at Parkview Vil-

A new date for the showing has since been arranged. It's Thursday, (to-morrow), Jan. 14 at Park-view Village. The time is 7:30

All interested people are in-

## Kennels under review

WHITCHURCH - Are there too many dog kennels in Whitchurch-Stouffville? Should there be more? Where should they be located? How should they be licensed? Should there be more control over the issuing of dog kennel licenses?

These are issues that have come before Town Council recently.

The whole subject of dog kennel operations is under review by the

Town Planning Department: With respect to kennel license fees, Clerk Co-ordinator Pat Muir said the current charge, set by the province, is \$25 per license.

A public meeting is planned to discuss the issue further.

# Fitness, nutrition classes are planned for children

hand-in-hand; literally and figuratively.

What better name then for a trae. new childs' fitness program cal- Registrations are being

Children and Teddy Bears go led Teddy Bear & Me Workouts'. la Tucker, Felcher Blvd., Ballan-

## AROUND TOWN

TO WOODVILLE

Allan and Reta Meyer, Parkview Village, Stouffville, enjoyed Christmas at the home of their daughter and son-in-law, Dorothy and Allan Jones of Woodville. Also present were Herb and Alene Hoover and daughters Valerie and Kristina of R.R. 1, Stouffville.

VISIT PARENTS

Rev. Doug and Ruby Gray and son Durwin, Baker Avenue, Stouffville, visited with Doug's parents, Eric and Sadie Gray of Shelbourne, Christmas Day. Visitors also included Doug and Ruby's eldest son and daughterin-law, Philip and Gail Gray of Georgetown and Doug's sister and brother-in-law, Muriel and Cecil Rosenberger and daughters Susan and Faye of Stouffville.

WONDERFUL CHRISTMAS

Dick and Shirley Ohlman, R.R. 4, Stouffville, enjoyed a wonderful Christmas with all family members home including son Mark, a French Major at Houghton College, Houghton, New York; son and daughter-in-law, Jon and Michaela Ohlman from Waterloo; son and daughter-in-law Kevin and Sandy Ohlman of Stouffville; daughter Andrea and Shirley's mother, Mrs. Stella Luurtsema of Clearwater, Florida.

TO OAKVILLE

Ron and Joyce Shantz and family, Kyle and Brandon, R.R. 1, Stouffville, travelled to Oakville to spend Christmas with her parents, Grant and Doris Dimock. On New Year's Day the visited with Joyce's sister and brotherin-law, Ruth and Gord Johnston and family near Kitchener.

BUSY CHRISTMAS... On the Saturday prior to Christmas, (Dec. 19), Bob and Nancy Stover and family, Loretta Crescent South, Stouffville, along with Nancy's parents, Fred and Joan Harwood and Nancy's sister Pat McMullen and family also of Stouffville, travelled to St. Catharines to visit Paul and Mary Hisey. On Christmas Day, the Stover side of the family gathered at the home of Harold and Elizabeth Riddell and family of Baldwin. Present were - Elvera and Charlie Norris of Kitchener; Bob and Nancy Stover and family, Stouffville; Russ and Helen Stover and family, Kincardine; Roger and Daphne Chewins and family of Bright and Ken and Nancy Brillinger and family of Newmarket.

VISITS SISTER

Jim and Nellie Paterson and son Brian of Manitoba Street, Stouffville, visited with Mrs. Paterson's sister and brother-in-Unfortunately, it didn't arrive law, Fred and Ann Amberg and son Steven of Toronto, Christmas Day. Mrs. Paterson's brother and sister-in-law, Eugene and Muriel Jones, Main Street, Markham were also present. On New Year's Day, seventeen family members enjoyed a get-together at Jim and Nellie's home in Stouffville.

AT HER PARENTS

Charlie and Becky Mashinter and children Benjamin and Darcie, Aspen Crescent, Stouffville, enjoyed Christmas with Becky's parents, Mr. and Mrs. George Timbers and son Mark, Clarke Street, Stouffville.

**FATHER HERE** 

Darryl and Arlene Maddock and daughters, Blair Road, Stouffville, were pleased to have Arlene's father, Mr. Norm Maddock of Toronto spend Christmas with them, also her brother, Don Maddock of Burlington. On Dec. 26, they visited with Arlene's other brother and sister-in-law, Barry and Shirley Maddock and family of Peterborough.

### No parking!

STOUFFVILLE - If you're in the habit of parking overnight on any street in Stouffville and haven't found a ticket on your windshield, consider yourself lucky.

effect. To facilitate snow removal, the No Parking period extends from Dec. 1 through March 31 from 2 to

The No Parking Bylaw's in

5 a.m. It relates to all streets in the former village, Clerk Pat Oakes told The Tribune.

The fine is \$3 per infraction subject to revision, (upwards), in 1989, Mrs. Oakes said.

### Program

STOUFFVILLE - Music. music, music!

A program featuring both vocalists and instrumentalists will be held at the Silver Jubilee Club Jan. 20.

Time of the program is 7:30

Featured entertainers will include guitarist Chris Dickson of Thornhill; Holt Siback on oboe and narrator Ann Harris.

Esther Mangione will sing several favorites with Clarion Baker at the piano.

The Silver Jubilee Club is located at the corner of Main and Market Streets, Stouffville.



TOWN OF WHITCHURCH-STOUFFVILLE

JANUARY WATER BILLS

ARE DUE AND PAYABLE ON OR BEFORE WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 20, 1988

MUNICIPAL OFFICE - 19 CIVIC AVENUE

BY MAIL - BOX 419 - STOUFFVILLE, L4A 7Z6 OFFICE HOURS - MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY 830 AM TO 430 P.M. AFTER HOURS - MAIL SLOT - EAST SIDE OF BUILDING AT PLANNING DEPT, ENTRANCE

> E.E. BLACKBURN, A.M.C.T. TREASURER .



VERTICAL VENETIAN & ROLLER

colour matching counts)

Shop at Home Service (where

Guaranteed

Delivery to your Home

Installation Available

"See our coloured edged Valances including Brass"

Call today for more information Susan Winn 640-2328

The originator of this unique a.m. to 2 p.m., at Crosby Memo- don't walk all that much any children's exercise class is Ange- rial Arena, Unionville. If there's more. sufficient interest in Whitchurchwill commence here.

The contact number is 640-6567. Mrs. Tucker, a one-time professional dancer, high school cheerleader and gymnast, will combine exercise instruction with nutrition thus children learn the value of agility, co-ordination and strength.

"Teddy Bears break the ice," Angela explains, "there's constant inter-action."

The program's so enjoyable, the children look on it as fun, not work, she says.

The age range is three to five years.

Surprisingly, most children are not really fit, Angela claims. There's good reason for this, she points out. They spend too much

accepted Sat., Jan. 25 from 10 time in front of television sets and

Schools, she says, don't have Stouffville, a similar program sufficient time for active physical

education, she claims. Mrs. Tucker, mother of twins, Christopher and Sean, five, and Lisa, 13, says priority today is placed on fitness for men and women. "This should begin at a younger age, then it becomes an enjoyable way of life."

Angela has introduced her fitness routine to the kindergarten class at Ballantrae School with excellent success.

Her work there is volunteer. The children and Teddy Bears

inter-act to specially designed songs and routines, Angela explains. The name 'Teddy Bear & Me Workouts' is properly, trademarked and registered.

The registration fee for ten-1 hour lessons is \$75.



TOWN OF WHITCHURCH-STOUFFVILLE PUBLIC MEETING CONCERNING COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT PROJECT AREA STOUFFVILLE CORE AREA (NO. 1)

NOTICE OF MEETING

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville will hold a public meeting on THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 18TH, 1988 at 7:00 P.M. in the LOUNGE of the RECREATION COMPLEX, NINTH LINE NORTH & RECREATION LANE, STOUFFVILLE, Ontario, to make available adequate information to the public regarding, and to consider, the proposed Community Improvement. Plan for the Community Improvement Project Area - Stouffville Core Area (No. 1) to be adopted pursuant to Section 28 of the Planning Act. -

SUBJECT PROPERTY

The proposed Plan generally applies to those lands on both sides of MAIN STREET BETWEEN PARK DRIVE and ALBERT STREET. (A plan showing the boundaries of the Project Area can be obtained from the Planning Department).

EXPLANATORY NOTE

THE COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT PLAN FOR THE STOUFFVILLE CORE AREA (NO. 1) IDENTIFIES THE DECORATIVE AND REMEDIAL WORKS TO BE UNDER-TAKEN ALONG THE MAIN STREET BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT AREA, AND IN-CLUDES THE FUNDING ARRANGEMENTS TO IMPLEMENT THE PROPOSED EXPENDITURES.

REPRESENTATION

ANY PERSON may attend the public meeting and make written or oral representation. either in support of or in opposition to the proposed Plan. If you are unable to attend, written submissions will be received up to the time of the meeting. Written submissions should include a request for further notification, if so desired.

INFORMATION

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION relating to the proposed Plan is available for inspection. at this office during regular business hours (8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.). If you have any questions, please contact the Planning Department at this office. DATED at the TOWN OF WHITCHURCH-STOUFFVILLE this 13th day of JANUARY 1988.

Patricia G. Oakes, Clerk Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville 19 Civic Avenue, Box 419 Stouffville, Ontario L4A 7Z6 Telephone: 640-1900 or 895-2423



1988 ELECTRICITY RATES WHITCHURCH-STOUFFVILLE HYDRO-ELECTRIC COMMISSION

The Commissioners have been notified by Ontario Hydro that wholesale electricity rates to Whitchurch-Stouffville Hydro will be increased by 4.7 per cent as of January 1, 1988.

As a result of this increase, which is a major portion of our expenditures, and the continuing up-grading of a large section of our service area, as well as our commitment to Main Street re-vamping, Ontario Hydro has given their approval to a rate increase to our customers of an overall average of 7 per cent, effective from January 1, 1988.

Bills for all customers will be calculated on a proportionate basis in order that energy consumed prior to January 1, 1988 is billed at 1987 rates. Energy consumed on and after January 1, 1988 will be billed at the new rates.

Patricia Kuhn Secretary-Treasurer WHITCHURCH-STOUFFVILLE HYDRO-ELECTRIC COMMISSION







Know Us Better!



884-9274 773-4542

Richmond Hill WARRANT